Police Federation
of Australia

]
Level 1, 21 Murray Cres, GRIFFITH ACT 2603 M e d I a Re I e a Se

Phone (02) 6239 8900 / Fax (02) 6239 8999
Web www.pfa.org.au / Email pfa@pfa.org.au

PFA offers full support in wake of NZ massacre

The slaughter of 49 innocent worshippers in two New Zealand mosques yesterday was one of the worst crimes our
nearest neighbour has ever suffered.

The dead, along with the 40-odd injured, and others who escaped a rampaging gunman, had committed no crime.

They had, on a Friday afternoon, simply undertaken the same fundamental right of every Australian and New
Zealander - the right to worship.

And, in a civilized society, the inhumanity of inflicting death on those in the peaceful practice of their faith was
unconscionable.

A source of deep regret to Australia was the revelation that the gunman, one of four suspects, identified himself as
Australian.

If his nationality is indeed as he claims, he does not in the slightest represent the Australian ethos, culture or values.

As police, as unionists, and as Australians, we thoroughly condemn him, his alleged accomplices, and the killings of
which they are now accused.

The Police Federation of Australia extends its deepest sympathy to the families and friends of the dead and injured.
We also recognize the long and exceedingly difficult task that lies ahead for our New Zealand colleagues.

Among them will be first responders, investigators, armed-response officers, crime-scene examiners, police media
officers, and a range of others.

Their efforts will be critical to establish precisely how the four suspects undertook their act of mass murder.

We understand the enormous challenge of the task, given that our members have themselves had to confront
terrorist, and terrorist-type, acts on Australian soil in recent years.

Accordingly, we stand ready to provide our New Zealand members with moral, practical and any other support of
which we are capable.
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We would do no less given the centuries-long history of close, meaningful friendship between our two countries, and
the bonds between our police.

For many police officers, and certainly the survivors of this horror, the mental and emotional recovery will not come
swiftly. This makes our support all the more crucial.

The PFA has relayed the offer of that support to New Zealand Police Association president Chris Cahill.
Like us, he and his members remain mindful of the folly of that which some might consider retaliatory action.

To engender calm out of the haze of high emotion likely seems impossible right now, but it might just prevent further
bloodshed.

As the affected mosques struggle to rebuild, the New Zealand Council of Victim Support Groups has established a
GiveAlLittle page to gather donations to assist those affected. http:/givealittle.co.nz
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